MINUTES OF THE HARLOW LOCAL HIGHWAYS PANEL HELD ON

8 September 2020

10.00 - 10.35 am

PRESENT

Committee Members

Councillor Eddie Johnson, Essex County Council (Chair)
Councillor Michael Garnett, Essex County Council
Councillor Clive Souter, Essex County Council
Councillor Tony Edwards, Harlow District Council
Councillor Danny Purton, Harlow District Council

Secretariat:

Lisa Thornett, Corporate Governance Support Officer

Officers:

Rissa Long – Highway Liaison Officer (Essex Highways) Sonia Church – Higways Liaison Manager (Essex Highways)

9. WELCOMES AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chairman welcomed all attendees to the meeting and invited Councillors and Officers to introduce themselves.

10. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence received from Councillor Michael Hardware.

11. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 24 JUNE 2020 TO BE AGREED AS A CORRECT RECORD

Agreed.

12. MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

None.

13. REPORT ON FUNDED SCHEMES

Rissa Long repoertes on the funded projects.

Rissa to send plans for item number four on the funded scheme.

Rissa confirmed that the Fawbert and Barnard scheme would be funded by S106 money and this has been forwarded to the TRO teams to proceed with.

14. REPORT ON SCHEMES AWAITING FUNDING

It was agreed that this will be discussed at the next meeting to agree within budget.

15. **ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

Councillor Danny Purton asked who is responsible for approving dropped kerbs as he believes that there isn't consistency in the process. Rissa Long to find out and who is responsible and to let Councillor Purton know.

Councillor Tony Edwards raised the roundabout by the bus station. He says that it is an appalling state and is neglected; the lamp post has been knocked down and is an eyesore.

Councillor Tony Edwards raised the issue again with Momples Road and First Avenue. There was a site visit in September 2018. Councillor Edwards claims this is a dangerous spot and there have been several vehicle collisions. Councillor Edwards asked for CCTV to be installed and to view the footage to decide if any improvements can be made. He feels that we cannot wait for the outcome of J7a. Councillor Edwards has a petition for over 200 signatures. He feels that this spot is unacceptable and dangerous and that there will soon be a fatality.

Rissa Long advised that she would speak to Major Schemes to obtain a response.

16. **DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

The date of the next meeting will be 12 January 2021.

CHAIR OF THE PANEL